MINUTES FINANCE MEETING BOARD OF PARK COMMISSIONERS November 18, 2021

The Finance Meeting of the Board of Park Commissioners was called to order by President Patinkin at
7:00 p.m. in the Jewett Park Community Center. The Secretary called the roll and the following were:

PRESENT: Brown, Caron, Cohen, Patinkin, Serota (5) -
ABSENT: None (0)

and there was a quorum in attendance. Also present was Jeff Nehila, Jeff Harvey, Laura McCarty, Jay
Zahn, Tony Korzyniewski, Jason Mannina, staff members.

Commissioners proceeded to review financial materials relative to the meeting.

Treasurer Cohen asked about the Deerspring water line break. Staff responded that there was a water main
break near the concession area and fire hydrant. The village repaired and lifted the main.

Treasurer Cohen asked if there were any sign shops in Deerfield. Staff responded that there are no known
shops in town.

Commissioner Brown asked about the $8,500 resurfacing and repair work to the tennis courts. Staff
responded that this is for the courts at Deerspring. Half of the job was completed and will be finished in
the spring. The courts are lined for tennis and pickleball.

Commissioner Brown asked about the $1,200 repair at SRC. Staff responded that it was for the boilers.

Commissioner Brown asked about the $5,200 camera replacement at SRC. Staff responded that this is
part of planned maintenance and upgrades.

Commissioner Serota asked about Legal Services acronyms used. Director Nehila commented that Klein,
Thorpe and Jenkins handle our tax appeals and objections. President Patinkin reviewed some of the
commonly used acronyms.

President Patinkin asked about the health insurance for a former employee. Staff responded that it is a
refund for prepayment of the monthly insurance premium from IMRF as the former employee will not be
continuing on our health care plan.

President Patinkin stated that the lights at Jewett Park have been left on many nights. Staff will remind
Affiliates to turn off the lights when they are finished.

President Patinkin asked about the fence gate at Wilmot. Staff responded that we paid for the fence gate
so we could have vehicle access to put wood chips in the playground.

President Patinkin asked about the water bills at Brickyards and Clavey. Staff responded that those bills
are for August and September when we were still doing a lot of irrigating of the fields.

President Patinkin asked when the wh1rlpool at SRC would be repaired and reopened Staff responded
that the whirlpool should be reopening tomorrow, November 19.
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President Patinkin asked what happened to the Tracey Beth Rumick Playground sign. Staff responded that
it was vandalized, and we will be getting a new sign.

Director Nehila reported that the Caruso Auditorium renovation bid opening will be held on November
30.

Director Nehila reminded commissioners that the Budget Workshop is scheduled for Monday, November
29, at 6:30 p.m. at PTC.

Motion made by Treasurer Cohen. seconded by Vice-President Caron. to adjourn the Finance Meeting at
7:20 p.m. Voice vote as follows:

AYES: Cohen, Caron, Brown, Serota, Patinkin (5)
NAYS: None (0)
Motion passed in a voice vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Fr

ff Nehila, Secretary




